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This newsletter will keep you updated with events at Wheatfields Primary and it is intended to add to the information you rec eive 
on a regular basis from your child’s class teacher in the weekly ‘Learning Review’ and termly curriculum letters.  
 
 

Wheatfields Maths Week 2019 
11th – 15th November 2019 

Maths, Measure – Measure, Maths 
What a wonderful experience! 

 
Last week was the first ‘Maths Week England 2019’ and at Wheatfields, we decided to take part by 

celebrating the concept of ‘measure’. Each year group carried out a challenge focussing on ‘measure - 
height’. The Children’s enthusiasm and eagerness for the challenge was impressive. We finished off the 

week with a Maths Week Celebration assembly, where children shared their challenge results.  
 

Year 1 -  
We carried out an investigation to see how tall Miss Parkinson and Miss Hammond were using non-
standard units of measure. To start the week the children discussed what they might use from items in the 
classroom to measure. We explained to the children what non-standards units of measure were. We then 
asked the children to plan ideas for things to use from the classroom to measure with. The children came 
into their next lesson ready to paint their feet and their hands to measure the heights of their teachers! 
The children also enjoyed measuring the height of different objects in the classroom and recording what 
they had found out to the rest of the class. On Friday the children then embedded their knowledge by 
measuring each other in the KS2 hall with lego, unifix, stack cups, lolly pop sticks and their feet and hands.   
 
Year 2 -  

If you had walked into Year 2 last week and mentioned it was Maths Week every child would have been 
able to tell you what we were focusing on. It was measuring height and length and we had lots of fun! We 

started off the week by learning about the difference between mm, cm and m and made judgements on 
what measurement would be best to measure objects such as a car, an arm and even an elephant! After 

that, we explored Mathletics and had a go at ordering different lengths – earning points for certificates and 
house points along the way. Mathletics is lots of fun! The next day we thought back to our AMAZING trip to 
Mountfitchet castle and predicted how tall the castle was. We had suggestions of ‘taller than a double 
decker bus’ and ‘as tall as the school’. Finally we thought about how tall we were and compared ourselves 
to other people in the class. Maths week was brilliant – we can’t wait for the next one!  
 
Year 3 –  
We’ve been trying to solve a BIG QUESTION. What is the difference between the tallest and shortest in the 
class? We’ve been working together in our table groups to create an action plan to answer the question, as 
mathematicians. And we all know that mathematicians are really, really LAZY! We tried to make a plan so 
we had to measure just 2 people! But we did a lot of estimating as well! We used what we learnt in English 
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and instruction writing to write our action plans. We were resilient when finding our plans didn’t work! We 
were resourceful in remembering that we’d actually estimated our heights, in order, in our PE lesson with 

Mr Pucky. Measuring was not as easy as we thought! Writing down the heights was also tricky! Did you 
know we’ve got someone in our class over 200m tall? Once we had measured the tallest and shortest in 

the class, we then had to choose a calculation to finally solve the problem. Some of us found the difference 
by adding on, some of us subtracted, some did a boxed problem and some of us used a part part whole 

grid.  
 
Year 4 -  

We investigated during maths week to find out which Year 4 class is tallest. We had to decide on an 
efficient way to find the answer to this and had some time to plan in groups. We decided that we would 

work in groups to measure each class member (including the adults!) and then use our addition skills to 
find the total height for each group. We had to make sure that we measured each person accurately and 

worked as a team to check measurements. As a class, we then found out the whole class height by adding 
the groups together. We had a go at using calculators to check our additions were accurate. We found out 

that Class 10 were taller than Class 9 by just 60cm! Once we had compared the classes, we also found out 
if there were any landmarks or buildings that we are taller than. We found out that Year 4 are taller than 

the Tower of Pisa in Italy! 
 

Year 5 –  
During maths week, we learnt three different methods to measure a tree. The first one involved us 

bending over and looking in between our legs in a 45 degree angle. The second one was about using our 
thumbs However, we agreed that this is not an accurate way to measure. The third one was about using an 

A4 piece of paper in the shape of an isosceles triangle, we used this method. Year 5 also made posters 

about this to show that we actually learned something that week!  
 

Year 6 –  
In year 6 we were learning how to measure the height of a tree and the school using only three pieces of 

A4 paper. We talked about how we could fold the paper carefully in order to make this work. When we 
tried to do it, we found the most difficult part to actually be measuring our own height! However, after we 

had all had a go, we found our results to be remarkably consistent! 
 

Mrs Khan – Maths Lead 
 

Residents Parking 
Unfortunately we have received complaints from residents about parking near the school. Please take care to avoid parking across 

driveways and be mindful of our residents that live near the school. Thank you.  
 

Children in Need 
Thank you so much for supporting our Children in Need day last Friday. The school are proud to send £368.75 to benefit children 

across the country that need help.  
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Anti-bullying Week 
The theme this year for anti-bullying week is about doing one thing differently to promote kindness; Change Starts With US!  Miss 

Parkinson, PSHE Lead Teacher took a fantastic assembly with year 1 to year 6 on Monday to launch the week. All of the children at 
Wheatfields are made aware that bullying is not acceptable and they are always encouraged to tell someone if they see bullying 

happening or if they are being bullied. What is important to recognise is that when bullying takes place both the victim and the 
perpetrator get the support and help that they need. More information about the National anti-bullying initiative can be found at 

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2019-change-starts-us?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIla-
mleT95QIVjbHtCh04GwVEEAAYASAAEgIKYfD_BwE  

There are copies of the booklet Say NO to BULLYING – A Handbook for Parents, available from the school office. If you 
would like one, let us know by popping in, phone or by email and we can get it to you. Booklets cost £1.00 each.   

 
With very best wishes,  

 
Mrs Thornton 

 
 

We aim to give you as much notice as possible for school events. All dates can be found using the calendar on our school webs ite 
www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk . You will also receive our Calendar of Events detailing events through the school year.                          

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2019-change-starts-us?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIla-mleT95QIVjbHtCh04GwVEEAAYASAAEgIKYfD_BwE
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2019-change-starts-us?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIla-mleT95QIVjbHtCh04GwVEEAAYASAAEgIKYfD_BwE
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